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August 20, 2002 

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

Enclosed for King County Council consideration are two motions approving support for cultural education and landmark rehabilitation projects through the King County Office of Cultural Resources Cultural Education Program and the Landmark Rehabilitation Program, as authorized by Ordinance 11242.  These motions concur with the recommendations of the King County Arts Commission and the King County Landmarks and Heritage Commission.

Since 1992, the Cultural Education Program has provided support for artists, historians, and community-based cultural organizations to work in partnership with public schools throughout King County, to make arts and heritage opportunities accessible to all King County students.  This year the Cultural Education Program received 83 applications requesting $835,270.  The Arts Commission is recommending 53 projects for funding; the Landmarks and Heritage Commission is recommending 11 projects for funding.

Total funding being recommended for the combined 64 cultural education projects is $406,662.  The recommended projects reflect the geographic and cultural diversity of King County and include large and small arts and heritage organizations throughout the region, as well as individual artists and heritage specialists.  The motion contains a summary list of Arts Commission recommendations (Attachment A.1,A.2); a summary list of the Landmarks and Heritage Commission recommendations (Attachment B.1,B.2); a financial plan (Attachment C), which incorporates the most recent revenue figures for the hotel/motel tax fund; and list of projects not funded (Attachment D).


King County has periodically provided support to property owners to assist in the stabilization and rehabilitation of landmark buildings.   Beginning with Community Development Block grants in the mid-1980s and continuing with two council manic bonds in the 1990s, County funding has helped to leverage millions of dollars in private funds to save endangered landmarks.  Beginning this year, the Landmarks and Heritage Commission has formalized a funding support program for landmark stabilization as part of the 2002 Special Projects Program, funded by hotel-motel tax revenues.  The Commission is concerned about the growing number of threatened and endangered landmark properties and believes that this annual funding program will provide a much-needed incentive to property owners to preserve their buildings.

The Landmarks and Heritage Commission received six applications, requesting a total of $94,955, and representing a wide array of property types and communities throughout the County.  All of the projects are recommended for funding.  The total recommended amount is $71,000.  The motion contains a summary list of the Landmarks and Heritage Commission recommendations (Attachment A); and the application guidelines (Attachment B). 

I look forward to the positive and exciting impact of all of these projects in King County and hope you will join me in supporting these motions.  The King County Council's earliest consideration will be appreciated.

If you need additional information, please contact Jim Kelly, Manager of the Office of Cultural Resources, at (206) 296-8671.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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